KENTUCKY RETIREMENT SYSTEMS

SB 15/GA ... ACTUARIAL COST ANALYSIS
I. PROPOSED REVISION
KRS 61.555 shall be amended to allow an employee hired prior to January 1, 2001 who has 60 months of service to purchase up to four years of service credit for active military duty by paying the retirement system the full actuarial cost as determined by the system, regardless of whether or not that individual is receiving or will be eligible to receive a military pension.  However, this additional service purchase shall not be included in the member’s total service for purposes of determining the percentage of the monthly contribution paid by the retirement system for group hospital and medical insurance.

II. COMMENTS RELATIVE TO PROPOSED REVISION
Retirement Fund Comments

The full actuarial cost is to be borne by the member, so in theory there is no cost impact to the retirement system.  The basis for determining the full actuarial cost makes certain assumptions as to when the member will retire.  To the extent that this additional service allows the member to accelerate his retirement to an earlier age, there could be a cost impact to the retirement system.  Only future experience information relative to retirement patterns will bear this out.

Insurance Fund Comments

Since the additional service is excluded for purposes of determining the insurance fund percentage, there would appear to be no cost impact to the insurance fund.  However, if the additional service purchased enables the member to retire at an earlier age, then there will be an increase in the insurance fund liability since the medical benefit to the member will commence at an earlier age.  The magnitude of this additional cost will only be determinable from future experience relative to members purchasing additional service credit under this provision, and the resulting impact, if any,  on retirement patterns.

III. ESTIMATED IMPACT ON FUNDING COSTS

To the extent that this additional service purchase enables a participant to retire at an earlier age, there is a potential cost to both the retirement and insurance fund.  This cost cannot be determined from currently available information.  However, it is not anticipated that this cost impact will be significant. 

IV. ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION
Calculations of the estimated cost impact as summarized in Section III have been based on the same actuarial assumptions and methods as used in the June 30, 1999 actuarial valuation, unless otherwise stated. This statement is intended to provide an estimate of the cost impact of proposed revisions noted in Section I, and does not necessarily address the appropriateness of making such revision.

Stephen A. Gagel, F.S.A.
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